
September 24,2015

Governor Nikki R. Haley
State of South Carolina
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

Thank you for your letter of September 8, 2015 confirming my appointment as
Chair of the South Carolina Transportation Infrastructure Bank.

I've been drinking from a fire hose these past few weeks, trying to get my head
around the position. I ask for your patience as I get up to speed.

The post is certainly beyond my experience, but hopefully not above my talents, I
will do my best to live up to your confidence and the honor of this opportunity to
serve the citizens of our State. Please feel welcome to contact me at any time. My
mobile number is 843.276.0120 and email addressvince@iongroup.com.

Yours in the betterment of South Carolina,

Vincent G. Graham

Cc: Austin Smith
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